

STATE CAPITOL 415 SOUTH BERETANIA STREET HONOLULU, HAWAIʻI 96813

April 29, 2020

MEMORANDUM

TO: ALL SENATE AND HOUSE MEMBERS

FROM: RONALD D. KOUCHI, SENATE PRESIDENT

SCOTT K. SAIKI, HOUSE SPEAKER

RE: STATE FINANCES

In light of the State's changing financial circumstances and in anticipation of reconvening the regular session, we have asked the Chairs of the Committees on Ways and Means and Finance to propose amendments to the state supplemental budget bill. We have also informed them that due to the COVID-19 global pandemic, the Legislature is unable to appropriate GIA funds (both CIP and operating) this year. Members will be apprised of further updates as they develop.

Please feel free to contact us if you have any questions.

cc: Carol Taniguchi, Senate Chief Clerk Brian Takeshita, House Chief Clerk